To: SCC Safety Committee

From: Albert Garcia, Interim President

Date: September 9, 2022

Re: Campus Issue Form Regarding "Police hiring impacting sense of safety on campus"

Thank you for submitting the campus issue form regarding LRPD staffing. Executive Council reviewed and discussed the form at our September 1 meeting. We decided not to vote on it or give it any kind of official action because we felt the recommendations in the form were not under the purview of Executive Council. This decision is no reflection at all on the quality the recommendations; it is merely an indication that the campus issues process was not the correct avenue for this issue.

It may be of interest that many of the suggestions regarding LRPD staffing have been addressed in Safety Plan our District has developed. I would be happy to share and discuss that plan with the committee and to discuss possible ways our Safety Committee can further serve the college. Please let me know if you would like me to come to a meeting or meet with the trichairs.

Thanks again.

Albert Garcia

Interim, College President